30th December 1929.

Professor J. Simpson, McGill University, MONTREAL.

Dear Professor Simpson.

A bill for food supplied to the monkeys which we have now in the Animal House has just come in to the Department of Neurosurgery. We have contributed for the alterations necessary to take monkeys in the upper part of the Animal House. We have also bought outright all of the cages which our monkeys are using. Is there no separate fund for the maintenance of experimental animals, or must we expect to pay for the upkeep of these animals as well? Such funds as have been necessary for these animals I have drawn from a special research fund, the department budget being in an uncertain condition just now.

Very sincerely yours,